October is coming to a close and temperatures are getting cooler, it's real nice days for playing golf. So come on out and play a round and invite a possible new member.

Bobby Parker has opened the Club Championship starting Oct. 30 running though Nov, 13th. Call or check in pro shop for more details. There will be 4 flight's: Men's Championship up to 62, Men's Senior Flight 62 & up, Women"s Championship flight up 62, and Senior Women flight 62 & up. So sign up and play.

The one-Person scramble was held Oct, 1<sup>st</sup> & 2th. The winner's of Championship flight were won by Arl Taylor @ 125, Joey Persechino won a playoff for second and Hunter Blackwell finished third. The First Flight was won by Sam Shoemake with a 132 total followed by Mike Spalding in 2th with a total of 134 and Dana Studdard in 3th with total of 135.

That pretty much wraps up tournament season for the year. With the exception of The Club Championship and if all the details for a Saturday evening Glow Ball Tournament can be worked out.

Bobby and the tournament committee had a successful tournament raising more \$6000 for Green Oaks. Great job Bobby, Cleo Spalding, Carl and Connie Lisowski and Greg Bryant.

The course, Pro Shot and Lounge will be open Thanksgiving Day weather permitting. Pro Shop and Acorn Lounge will be closed all day Christmas Day.

Members a little reminder that Green Oaks draw down is December 3 and if you haven't purchased your ticket you can buy one in pro shop or from any board member. We are only selling 125 and have quite a few so buy one please. It's helping raise money for the club and you could get lucky and win \$2500.

Membership now stands at 75. We lost 2 members Dustin Goodwin and Adam McMurray both transferring out of state so we wish them good fortune and come back one day. We added one new member David Gauthier. If you see David welcome him.

Some members had hired the band Rust Bucket band to play at Green Oaks Oct, 29<sup>th</sup> from 8pm-12pm and all members are welcome so come out and have a good time.

In closing come out and enjoy the fall weather and play some golf.

Mike Spalding

President of Board Directors